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  Minutes 
  
  July 8, 2025 

 
  
President Shirley Leonard called the meeting to order at 7:11 P.M. The meeting was opened 
with a prayer by Mr. Miles Richardson. The minutes for June 10,2025 were approved after a 
motion by Ms. Scurlock and seconded by Mr. Richardson. There was one correction to the 
minutes: Mr. Castex was not present at the June 2025 meeting. The June 2025 Treasurer’s 
Report was provided by Ms. Spates. The June 2025 Registry balance trend was decreased by – 
46.15% from June 2024. The treasurer’s report was  approved, after a motion by Mr.R. Castex 
and seconded by  Mr. D.Davenport.  
 
Guests/ New Members 
Guest present on today included: 
Ms. Sophie Adams, Community Affairs Advisor /Advocacy, Harris County Precinct One, Rodney   
Ellis Commissioner. (346-286-1800) 
Ms. Kymeicko Williams, Liaison ,Neighborhoods Mayor’s Office, City of Houston (832-393-4063) 
They both highlighted their roles in their agency  and how they can support us as an advocate, 
hear our community concerns, and provide answers or solutions as appropriate. They both 
provided their contact information. They are interested in attending our meetings as 
appropriate and events such as National Night Out, etc. 
 
Old Business 
  
Neighborhood banners- At a previous meeting, Mr. Ben- Israel suggested that we design a 
banner noting specific meeetings and membership information . It was noted that this was a 
previous focus by Ms. Bailey. She has not been able to attend for some time. Mr. Ben Israel 
volunteered to look into the banner idea.  Since that meeting, S. Leonard stated that Mr. Israel 
contacted her to inquire about information to be included on a scan for the banner. He was 
asked to reach out to further discuss/get clarification. No update yet. 
  
Yard signs. A certified letter was sent to the residence at 4630 Trail Lake Drive regarding an 
illegally posted yard sign. The yard sign has not been removed yet. Everyone is being asked and 
reminded to be vigilant in observing for inappropriate yard signs and reporting this to the Civic 
Club President  or at the meetings.  
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New Business 
 
PIP Meeting: Ms. Scurlock will provide an update on the contribution that was made when the 
details are finalized. 
 
Issues from the Floor/ Announcements: 
 
Mrs. Scurlock asked if we can get new solicitation signs for our neighborhood. Mr. Richardson 
volunteered to investigate options for signs to display.  
  
A motion was made by Mr. M.Richardson  and seconded by Mr. D.Davenport to  adjourn the 
meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 8:14 PM. 
 
Attendees: Roland Castex, Donald Davenport, Shanda Franks, Lydia Hornsby, Kohath Ben-Israel, 
Bobby Jones, Shirley Leonard, Ruth Nelson, Miles Richardson,Ray,Aaron,Frances Ray, Linda 
Scurlock, Mary Spates,Betty Stevenson, Portia Truesdale,& Al Wright. 
 
Minutes recorded by Shirley Leonard  


